
 
  

 

    

 
 
  
 
 

 
 

PARENT TEACHER INFORMATION EVENING 

Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ŦŀŎŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ tŀǊŜƴǘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ evening 

was a success in connecting teachers and parents, opening classrooms, and giving better insight into the academic life 

of their student. We were also fortunate to have the PAMC Bake Sale make the evening a little bit sweeter. The PAMC 

sold out by the end of the evening and will put their fundraising efforts into their collective fund. For those looking to 

speak 1-on-1 with their ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ teacher, we will have individual teacher meetings on December 13th. This will be a 

time where you can discuss the academic progress of your child and discuss their student achievement reports which 

will be available at that time. However, if you have any questions in the meantime, we strongly encourage you to 

either email your childΩs teacher with questions, or arrange a time to meet before then. Thanks again for those than 

joined us that Wednesday, and we look forward to seeing you all again soon. 
ς 

       
ECA SIGN UP- OCT. 24, 15:00 

As the half-term has come to an end, we will be starting a new cycle of ECAs. This 

new round of ECAs will last from Oct. 30th to Dec. 15th. Acting on parent feedback, 

we have now determined a time and day in which parents will be able to sign their 

children up for ECAs. Student enrolment into ECAs will be available on Oct. 24th at 

15:00. You will receive an email from Ms. Elena on that day as a reminder, but 

please take note of this day and time. You can either use the link provided by Ms. 

Elena in her email on Oct. 24th, or you can simply follow this link: 
http://eca.bis.kg/login.php  starting at 15:00 on Oct. 24th. We look forward to 

continued success and hope you have a lovely and relaxing half-term break. 
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NEW FACE AT BIS 
 
From a young age, adventure and curiosity - both for the world and discovering our place within it - has filled my mind. 

A determination to explore this incredible planet through meaningful interaction with local people and their cultures 

has lead me through the grasslands of Mongolia and China, across the waves of the Arabian Sea, into numerous 

Scandinavian bakeries ... and now to the mighty yet delicate Kyrgyzstan.  

Though having been a resident in this country for only seven weeks, I am not letting time go to waste. I have found 

myself a wonderful Russian teacher and I have made it my personal aim to be able to make someone laugh (with me, 

not at me) using my new language skills before the December break. In my short time here, I have enjoyed a number 

of trips out of the city (to Issy-kul, Alemedin and Kol Tor) all of which have left me in awe of this country's natural 

beauty. I feel incredibly lucky to have already experienced the Kyrgyz sun flitting across three immense landscapes 

and I am so excited to feel its warm glow against the snow-filled mountains when ski season begins.  

Though I could talk about my Kyrgyz travel plans to no end, my 

move to Bishkek has been made all the more special because of 

the wonderful community here at ESCA. Having studied Mandarin 

Chinese and the History of West Africa at London's School of 

Oriental and African Studies, and having spent a number of years 

working with UK charities aiming to end socio-educational 

inequality, I never could have imagined that a move to this school 

would have allowed me to incorporate so many of my passions 

and interests into work. It was, however, an honor to be a part of 

the Asia Day organization team creating a wonderful open day to 

begin the school year and allowing me to expand my passion for 

Chinese culture to a continent-wide celebration.  I have also had 

the privilege of working with 15 fantastic and compassionate 

young bakers during ECA time. The group decided to sell their 

ƎƻƻŘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǊŀƛǎŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǾǳƭƴŜǊŀōƭŜ 

children by donating funds raised to UNICEF - improving access to 

much needed nutrition, water, and medical supplies. These are 

just two examples of many which have made me realise just how 

special our school community is.  

As we come to the end of our first half term here, I would like to take the opportunity of thanking every parent and 

child for making us newbies feel so welcome. It really is a privilege to be here and I look forward to creating many 

memories at the school and across Kyrgyzstan.  

 

SOCCER FRIENDLIES 
 
The Boys Junior Varsity Football team finished the half term with two big wins against Oxford and Hope Academy. On 

Tuesday our boys defeated Oxford 4-0, with Aidin Rysaliev (MYP2) playing his first match and scoring his first goal for 

the school. The team continued their form on Thursday, defeating Hope Academy 4-0, with Joe Imai (MYP3) scoring 2 

goals.  

Our Boys Varsity team suffered their first defeat of the season to Hope Academy on Thursday, going down 0-3. The 

boys fought hard but Hope proved too strong on the day. The Taigan footballers now look toward the CAFA Almaty 

tournament, starting on the 1st of November. Our boys will compete against International Schools from all over 

Central Asia. We wish all of our footballers the best of luck! Go Taigans! 

 

          James Grant, Athletics Director 



ADVISORY COUNCIL 

While UN Day was happening on Friday, BIS hosted its first Advisory 

Council meeting ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ¢ƘŜ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƻŦ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ Ψ¢ƘŜ wƻƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ bŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΩΦ 

Advisory Council Chair, UK Ambassador Robin Ord-Smith oversaw the 

meeting, while guest speaker Munir Mammadzade, Officer-in-charge, 

¦bL/9CΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀƴ ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ¦bL/9CΩǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ǘo education 

in Kyrgyzstan. The Advisory CƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǾƻǘŜŘ ƻƴ .L{Ω ƴŜǿ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ 

Board seat, electing Hugh Salmon. Thank you to those institutions and 

ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ .L{Ω ŘŜǾŜƭƻpment and provide 

invaluable guidance. 

 

GERMAN HIGHER EDUCATION 
 
This past Thursday Mrs. Katja Thevs, Head of Information 

Centre Bishkek, DAAD - German Academic Exchange Service 

visited BIS to provide our IB DP students the opportunity to 

learn more about studying in Germany. Mrs. Katja Thevs 

presented information about the German higher education 

system, the application procedure when applying from 

abroad, basic finance inquires, and presented three study 

programs available in English. Students were able to ask Mrs. 

Thevs questions and gain valuable insight into German higher 

education. We look forward to hosting more guest speakers 

in regard to Higher Education later this term. 



PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

 

Students from Primary 6 to MYP 3 have just finished football units in P.E. Students participated in the Sports Education 

model where they took on roles in their team such as Captain, Coach, Team Manager etc, as well as participating in 

other roles such as refereeing and tactics planning. All students had a set team throughout the unit and they played 

tournament style games for several weeks. All units finished with a culminating event where they played for the 

ultimate golden trophy! Students were also given individual awards for showing the most improvement in skills and 

movement, as well as excellent sportsmanship. Here are some of our winning teams!  

         James Grant, Physical Education Teacher 

 

UN DAY 

A big BIS thank you to all of those that made UN Day a great success. This event has become a staple in the BIS calendar, 

but its success each year greatly depends on the friends and families willing to speak and give their time to our 

students. Thank you to those that presented and deepened our students understanding of the UN and challenges the 

world faces. Koen Marquering (UNODC), Emma Goatman (WFP), Dr. Habicht (WHO), Gulzhigit Ermatov (UNICEF), 

Armen Sedrakyan (FAO), Galina Solodunova (UNICEF). 



 



UPCOMING EVENTS  

¶ 23-27 October: Half Term Break 

¶ Tuesday 31st October: Fall Festival/Halloween 

¶ Tuesday 7th November: Socialist Revolution Day- No School 

¶ Saturday 2nd December: Anniversary Show 

¶ Wednesday 13th December: Individual Parent-Teacher Conferences. 

More information about all of these events will be sent to you later, or see http://www.bis.kg  

 

LUNCH MENU 

The lunch menu for Oct. 30- Nov. 3 is Menu B here: Menu  

Form Teachers and our Chef are responsible for adjusting this menu to avoid any foods your child cannot 
eat, according to the information provided to us by you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.bis.kg/
http://esca.kg/Files/menu/en/Menu%20B%202017-2018.pdf
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PRESCHOOL 1 
This week preschool children had various discussions and 

activities on how to keep our hands and body clean. 

Personal care and hygiene were the things to focus on this 

week.  We practiced how to wash hands properly with soap 

and running water.  To make the concept of germs more 

tangible, we conducted an experiment where children 

pretended to sneeze right on the flour; thus, we saw how 

microbes spread and make us sick and weak; if we still get 

sick, we make an appointment with the doctor; we practiced 

drama play and pretended to be doctors and patients.  

     Ms. Meerim 
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PRESCHOOL 2 

This week Preschool 2 watched as the leaves were changing 
colors and were falling. Then we chose markers and colored 
our leaves. The next day we spent time cutting our leaves. 
And on Wednesday we glued them on our beautiful tree. It 
was very difficult to do, especially to work with scissors, but 
we did it! 
 

Ms. Goulnara 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



PRESCHOOL 3 
This week in preschool 3 our friends learned a lot of new things. We 
learned about Easter and made wonderful papier-mâché Easter eggs.  

Then, we painted our papier-mâché eggs with wonderful designs. We 

also learned about the letter 'n' and we learned that the letter 'n' is for 

numbers and ninja. We made a fun letter 'n' ninja to help us remember 

the letter 'n'. We also had a lot of fun on UN day and we would like to 

thank Ms. Emma for coming to our class and talking to us about the UN.  

 

Ms. Carmen  

 
 
 

 
 


